
  

 
9400 Ward Parkway \ Kansas City, MO 64114 

O 816-333-9400 \ F 816-333-3690 \ burnsmcd.com 

September 27, 2019 
 
Ms. Ingrid Setzler 
Environmental Director  
Kansas City Board of Public Utilities  
300 N 65th Street 
Kansas City, Kansas, 66102 
 
Re: Notification Regarding Groundwater Protection Standards 
 
Dear Ms. Setzler: 
 
This letter has been prepared on behalf of Kansas City Board of Public Utilities (BPU) to provide 
notification that during the July 2019 Assessment sampling event conducted at the Nearman 
Creek Power Station’s Bottom Ash Pond, none of the parameters listed in Appendix IV of § 
257.95 were detected at concentrations above their respective groundwater protection standards.  
Groundwater protection standards were developed in accordance with § 257.95(h) as part of the 
assessment monitoring program being implemented by BPU. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Mr. Scott A. Martin, PE  
Professional Engineer 

 

 
Mr. Brian Hoye, PG 
Project Manager 

 
BRH/brh 
 


